STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

July 17, 2012

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., July 17, 2012 at the StoneBridge Club House Member's Room.  The following Directors, and officers were present: 


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Kay Cason, Vice President


c.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


d.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


e.  Jamie Howell, Director


f.  Jason Smith, Swim and Tennis

The following Directors/officers were not present:


a.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority


b.  John Thomas, General Manager


c.  G. B. Cazes, Director (Resigned Effective 07/16/12)

II.  Recurring Reports


a.  S&T Reports.  John Thomas, General Manager, was unable to attend but submitted a written monthly activity report.



(1).  Pool Operations - Fourth of July Bash.  The event went smoothly and was well received and attended.  Approximately 90 adults and children participated in the catered luncheon of catfish and the fixin's.  Two "blow-up" attractions were rented and received a great deal of use throughout the day.  Jason stated that the summer hires did exceptionally well in managing the crowd while maintaining a festive aire.  Approximately $1000.00 was budgeted for the event and Jason stated that he anticipates that S & T will break-even on the event when all accounts are settled.     



(2).  Employee Handbook.  Randy reported no progress on fielding an employee handbook.




(3).  Publicity Pamphlet.  The professionally designed tri-fold pamphlet outlining the StoneBridge golf, swimming/tennis, and fitness programs and describing membership options/costs is at the printer and will be ready for distribution to StoneBridge residents before the end of July. Residents will be given pamphlets to distribute to friends who they feel might be interested in membership or who are interested in learning more about what is offered to residents and non-resident members at StoneBridge.



(4).  Non-Resident Member List.  Kay distributed a list of non-resident members that is approximately 80% complete.  She will continue to work the list and will distribute updated copies to the Directors as they are available.  The preliminary list contains approximately 40 names.  



(5).  Adult-only Unsupervised Morning Swimming (AUMS).  Jamie presented a compilation of the rules governing AUMS and led a discussion of the process to be followed in implementing the new program.  She will work with Abbots to obtain the signage required by the Directors to help make AUMS as safe as possible for participants.  Jamie briefed the Directors on the "hold-harmless" agreement authored by the SCA counsel and a set of rules and regulations that will govern the AUMS program.  The program will be announced via the SCA web site and by word-of-mouth to insure graduated participation.



(6). Pool Shelters.  The Board approved the proposal to remove the existing pavilion frames on the northeast end of the pool which are no longer used to provide shelter/shade and to replace them with a sturdier, more permanent type of shelter prior to the 2013 pool opening.  Matt will explore sources for purchasing shelters similar to those used by similar S & T operations in the area and report back to the Board on availability, installation options, cost, etc.  He will explore the possibility of allowing a naming sponsor to absorb all or part of the cost of the shelter (s).  Kay volunteered to obtain bids on a shade source for the wading pool to enhance protection from the sun for the children using the pool.



(7).  Non-Resident Membership Fee.  Clay volunteered to research the current fee charged to non-resident members and his research revealed that the correct fee is $750.00 and that use of the fitness facility is included.



(8).  Fan Replacement.  The fans on the veranda at the S & T facility were replaced with new fans designed for outside use.  Roger Naranjo did the work.  


b.  Covenant Violation Report.  Kay detailed the covenant violations she has addressed since the June meeting and the described the log she uses to record violation notices.  Randy tabled the scheduled discussion of how to address the issue of home-based businesses operated by StoneBridge residents in violation of covenants.  A special meeting will be scheduled when all interested parties can assemble to debate this important question.



(1).  Common Area Rules.  Randy asked the Directors to begin thinking about establishing and publishing rules and regulations governing the use of StoneBridge common areas.  Article VII of the By-Laws directs the Board to establish a formal structure governing use of the StoneBridge common areas and to notify every resident of the rules/regulations approved by the Board.  Randy will poll the Directors via e-mail and will compile their inputs for discussion during forthcoming regularly scheduled meetings and will explore the advisability of forming a small committee to produce the initial draft of the rules and a final product later in the year.


c.  Architectural Review Authority Report.  Art was unable to attend and the ARA report was tabled until the next regularly scheduled meeting.


d.  Grounds Maintenance Report.  Randy advised he Directors that the New Sugar Creek fountain for Waterbury pond # 1 has been ordered and will be installed as soon as it arrives.  The old fountain to be removed from the Waterbury pond my be placed on the Duck Haven Pointe pond if it can be cleaned-up and returned to service.  Matt outlined the upcoming landscaping events and the schedule for pruning, planting, and weeding for the rest of the summer.   


e.  Pond and Irrigation Report.  Rand advised the Directors that the ponds, in general, are in good condition - water levels are up due to several rains in early July and the incidence and prevalence of algae and alligator weed are both down due to the high water levels and a persistent spraying program.  The Imperial Circle irrigation system has been converted to city water vice well water by Rinchuso's Plumbing and Heating at a cost of $2000.00.  The well has been problematic and unreliable as a water source for the expansive Majestic Cove irrigation system so the decision to convert to city water was made in order to insure the continued viability of the grass and landscape features of this part of the neighborhood.  It was noted that the well can be used to replenish the pond although it is capable of producing only 15 - 20 gallons per minute. 


f.  Financial Report.  Matt presented updated financial reports and briefed the Board on the current financial standing of the Association.  Matt stated that the Board's finances are in good order and ongoing operations are within budget forecasts with six months remaining in the SCA fiscal year.

III.  Goals and Project Prioritization for 2012 - 13 Board of Directors


a.  Final approval was given for construction and installation of the community sign.  Clay will work with the designer to obtain the sign and letters and Matt will obtain the posts to which the sign will be mounted from The Corner Collection on Line Avenue.  


b.  Matt briefed the Directors on the resurfacing of the tennis courts and outlined actions being taken to minimize inconvenience to residents and tennis players. 


c.  The Board discussed options for repairing/replacing the "north" fence.   Matt suggested that the Board pay to have only the fence behind Lot 11, Phase I, Unit I (217 Bridgepoint Circle) replaced in exchange for a written assumption of ownership of the fence executed by the current owner.  The remainder of the "north fence" will not be replaced/repaired.  Clay will discuss this approach with Mr. Chandler, the current owner, and report the results of the conversation at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  Matt will attempt to obtain a bid for the work from same contractor used to replace the S & T fence.

IV.  Miscellaneous Items


a.  Kay discussed the options for publishing a neighborhood directory and briefed the Directors on the progress she has made in amassing the information to be included in the directory.  The Directors discussed the option of a digital directory and viewed a directory published by a Shreveport neighborhood.  Kay has received a preliminary bid of approximately $800.00 for a printed directory containing residents lists sorted by last name and by address  along with miscellaneous information of interest to residents.  The Directors discussed which format, digital or paper, would be the most useful to residents and will continue the discussion at the next meeting.  

V.  Adjournment.  Due to the lateness of the hour, the remainder of the agenda items were tabled until the August meeting, tentatively scheduled for August 16, and the meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m. with thanks to those attending.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

